
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 7, 2003 
 
Mildred Duran 
Director 
Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Re:  Street Activity Permit Application for Eighth Avenue (b. 23rd/31st) 
 
Applicant:   Penn South Independence 
Location: 8th Avenue (b. 23rd/31st) 
Date:  Sunday, September 7, 2003 
Time:  11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
 
At its January 22, 2003 meeting, the Transportation Planning Committee of Manhattan 
Community Board No. 4 heard the above Street Activity Permit application.  The Committee 
voted to approve the application under the condition that the location of the street activity be 
changed from 9th Avenue (b. 23rd/34th) to 8th Avenue (b. 23rd/31st).  The applicant agreed to this 
change, thus the Committee approved the application. 
 
At its meeting on February 5, 2003, the full Board approved this application. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Simone Sindin 
Chair 
Manhattan Community Board No. 4 

 

 
 
Joshua David 
Co-Chair 
Transportation Planning Committee 

 
 
Walter Mankoff 
Co-Chair 
Transportation Planning Committee 

 
cc: Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor 
 Hon. C. Virginia Fields, Manhattan Borough President 

Local Elected Officials 
Applicant 
Mardi Gras Festival Productions Ltd. 


